ARMLEY MEDICAL PRACTICE

PRG ANNUAL REPORT– MARCH 2013
Our patient reference group meetings are usually held 4-monthly.  This is our second annual report for our Practice.  We have 13 members (2 men and 11 women) which include two doctors, two staff members and 9 patients from our practice population.  Our previous meetings were held on 28th May 2012, 15th October 2012 and 11th February 2013.  Our meetings are usually well attended by the same people who have been with us since we started, although we are still trying to recruit through our website, newsletter, note on prescriptions and hopefully, word of mouth.  A new member was recruited this year after getting an invitation on a prescription.  
One of the main issues that seems to have been a recurrent concern from our meetings is that what we as a Practice offer does not always get communicated to all our patients despite our best efforts.  It was therefore suggested that we start a newsletter with up-to-date current information.  Members of our reference group have come up with good ideas on what needs to be in the newsletter – suggestions like diabetic recipes, letting the patients know that we offer book in advance appointments etc.  So far, these newsletters have been well received.  The newsletters are printed in colour and left in our reception area for patients to read whilst waiting.  They are also available on our website.  We have reviewed our extended hours as a result of last year’s survey and had discussions with the PRG group.  Following this we now have nursing staff working early and late providing extended hours nursing appointments.  The GPs discussed altering a late evening surgery to an extra early morning surgery, however the feedback from the PRG group was that patients appreciated these evening appointments being available and it was decided to continue with the current opening times which are shown on our website, leaflet and newsletter.   
Members of the PRG felt communication to patients was a significant issue to be included in the annual survey.  PRG members also suggested finding out whether patients had access to the internet and whether they had visited the Practice website.  We also used the survey to find out if patients were aware of telephone consultations and whether they were utilising the service as the PRG felt they were not publicised well enough.  PRG members felt the main priority surrounded our appointment system.  We have previously discussed book in advance versus book on the day appointments as well as timing of appointments.  The PRG members felt we should ask patients directly whether they would prefer to be offered appointments on the day only or within a short time frame e.g. 1-3 days or longer.  

This year we sent out over 200 surveys to a sample of our practice population including disabled, carer’s, patients on disease registers and also those being referred to secondary care by the GP to try and encompass a broad selection of patients.  We also made the questionnaire available in our reception area for patients to fill in whilst waiting to see the GP.  It was available on the website.  We received 51 replies which we acknowledge is a small sample and may not be an accurate representation, but the respondents covered the age range of between 18-over 65.  Slightly more females than males responded and there were a range of ethnic origins and sexual orientations.  Hopefully, improving our website and access to information in the coming years will increase the number of respondents in the future.  The results of the survey were analysed via spreadsheet and this is also available on the website.  The results of the survey were discussed in our March meeting.  

With regard to the appointments questions, the survey result suggested that offering routine appointments 1-3 days in advance was the most popular choice.  Two thirds of surveyed patients said they preferred to be offered an appointment on the day only.  The least popular of all was patients being offered an appointment 4-7 days in advance.  With regard to our telephone appointments the survey showed two thirds are aware that these are available with nearly half of those surveyed having used the telephone consultations, although less than a third would prefer face to face consultations.  

The survey result for our website showed that whilst the majority have access to the internet, around 78% have looked at our website.  It also showed 50% would be interested in ordering prescriptions online and 50% would like to use a login to be able to book/cancel appointments.  Nearly 95% felt the booking in system was good and easy to use.  

PRG members requested a comments box after each question on the survey and whilst this results highlighted dissatisfaction at our appointment system – mainly with regard to getting through at 8am on a morning by phone, and having a more patient-friendly website – it also showed that the majority are happy with our current book on the day appointment system.  

During our March meeting we discussed the results of the survey.  Minutes of this meeting is available on our website.  The PRG members had many suggestions and these are also in the minutes of the meeting.  The suggestions included making more of the appointments pre-bookable and staggering the times of these available appointments.  The GPs have agreed to the change and we are in the process of altering and looking at the whole of the appointment system taking all these suggestions into account.  They group also requested we offer appointments up to 4 weeks in advance and this will be considered at the GPs practice meeting as when previously this was available, an increase in the DNA rate was noted.  More appointments have been made available by the GPs changing the time of the Practice meetings to before surgery rather than the end of surgery, thus freeing up more of their time during the rest of the day.  Whilst we are unable to change the telephone system, we have employed two more members of reception staff to cover sickness/annual leave so that all available lines are manned at all times.  It was suggested by one of our member that the GPs can make patients aware who are able to get to the surgery to call in to book an appointment in person as well as telephoning at 8am.  The receptionists are now informing patients of this too.    
Having reviewed the survey results, the PRG group feel a new website is urgently needed to accommodate patients accessing the services we provide.  We will be introducing a new website within the next 3 months which will enable patients to order repeat prescriptions online and eventually allow patients to login and book and cancel appointments.  The have volunteered to come with ideas for our new website in the next meeting in June.  Early suggestions from them included keeping it simple, with an easy to navigate site showing transport links to the surgery as well as the doctors and nurses opening times.  
PRG members suggested that we needed to publicise telephone consultations.  They also feel that as these are working so well they probably need to be increased.  Therefore, we will be offering more telephone consultations for each GP and reception staff will be offering them to patients who ring up for a routine appointment at the suggestion of a PRG member.   

The patients surveyed as well as the PRG group are happy with the electronic booking in system and feel it is easy to use and in a convenient position.  It was suggested by the group that this would be a good location to advertise practice services including the telephone appointment service.  Notices have now been placed next to the machine.  

A PRG member suggested we have a stand available for our newsletter for the reception desk to draw more people’s attention to it.  The group suggested sending a blanket text to inform patients will be sent to inform them of the new website when it is up and running.  
Another suggestion given by one of our members was that during Armley Moor’s Fun Day in July this year we have a stall to enable us to advertise our services to patients.  The group have volunteered to set this up on behalf of the Practice.  
Action Plan Bullet Points:-
•
Increase the number of telephone consultations available per day for each GP.  Propose telephone consultations are offered to patients at first point of contact to see if this might be more appropriate for their needs. 

•
Change the advance booking appointments to enable patients to rebook when requested to do so by a GP.  

•
Make more pre-bookable appointments available at short notice at staggered times. 

•
Obtain a new up-to-date website allowing patient access and online prescriptions in the first instance. 

•
PRG members to come up with website ideas for next PRG meeting.  

•
To increase communication modes with patients using our Lifestyle Channel TV, Newsletter, notes on prescriptions, posters in the waiting room and text service.  

•
Organise a Fun Day stall on Armley Moor in July to increase awareness of our services and strengthen our community links. 

